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Quality Promotion Committee

Quality Promotion Committee Meeting

11am – 12.30pm 
Wednesday 10th June 2015 in A204
Minutes
In attendance: Jim Dowling (Deputy President - Chair), Sarah Ingle (Director of Quality Promotion - Secretary), Claire Bohan, Jennifer Bruen, James Brunton, Miriam Corcoran, Brenda Daly, Fergus Donohoe (FDo), Billy Kelly, Eve Kerton Aisling McKenna, Triona Lally, Ruth Siobhain McGovern Gerard McEvoy Mattimoe Michele Pringle, Denise Proudfoot, Mark Roantree, Marjorie Fitzpatrick (All Hallow’s College), Catherine Maunsell (St Patrick’s College), and Fiona Dwyer (FD – Recording Secretary).
1. Apologies: Paraic James, John Murray (Mater Dei Institute)
2. Adoption of Agenda – The agenda was adopted with no changes.
3. Minutes of meeting held 25th March 2015 – These were approved.
4. Matters arising and action items updates
Action 1: JD to follow-up on invitations for QPC membership with DCUBS and Finance
Action 2: JD to thank BK for chairing the R&I follow-up meeting in SI absence.
5. DCU Colleges update

1. On behalf of AHC, MF is continuing her work in AHC as Quality Director. MF thanked SI for all her work with AHC over the last five years.

2. CM advised that St Patricks College Drumcondra (SPD) is working on alignment with DCU quality structures and processes as part of the DCU Incorporation Programme.  On the 6th May CM hosted a lunchtime seminar to make awards for St Patrick’s Quality Projects and to showcase the initiatives that have taken place in previous years.CM attended the QPO Structures information seminar with DCU and MDI. CM also thanked SI for all her work with St Patricks College over the last five years.
6. Irish Survey of Student Engagement (ISSE) 
BK briefly updated QPC on ISSE. The survey is now closed and the final DCU response rate is 26% of the relevant student cohort (1000 responses in each faculty), which is a very positive result; it was reported to be the best performance out of all the Universities. AMcK will be presenting all the data to Academic Council and this should also be made available at the next QPC meeting.   

Action 3: AMcK to provide a copy of the ISSE presentation to QPC at the next meeting.
7. DCU Incorporation

JD updated QPC members on developments regarding the DCU Incorporation Programme in an interactive Q&A session.
· The Incorporation Programme is progressing according to plan.
· Most of the deadlines have been met so far.
· There are a number of issues with the timetabling that will impact across the three institutions.

· Construction has started in St. Patricks College. Staff and students will be relocated temporarily due to building works across both campuses.

· Transport is high on the agenda with various options to be discussed.

· Car Parking – there is no scope for further car parking spaces due to planning restrictions.

· School structures are almost finalised and the holding title of the new Faculty is the Institute of Education.

· Town-Hall Meetings will be taking place across the four campuses. The President will attend all meetings to update all staff on the DCU Incorporation Programme, to answer questions and to hear comments.

· There will be communication inserts distributed to all continuing students in their transcripts and also enclose a link to the web page.
8. Quality and Qualifications Ireland (QQI)
 
· QQI Consultation Forum will advise QQI on organisational and operational matters underpinned by QQI policy.  The Consultation Forum is not a decision making body and is not a formal committee.  
· QQI Developments letter 05 May 2015. The engagements planned in the schedule with the QQI/DAB working group were subsequently postponed by QQI. The schedule of work and associated timelines have been on hold pending internal restructuring in QQI and further clarification on a number of factors that impact upon the development and implementation of QQI quality assurance guidelines and the authorisation of the International Education Mark {IEM). QQI will endeavour to provide as much clarification to providers on the revised schedule for the development of the new QQI quality assurance guidelines.
· QQI Annual Institutional Dialogue Meeting with DCU 11 May 2015. It was a very positive meeting. [Agenda provided in QPC papers]. General update from DCU included DCU Incorporation Programme developments and other provider collaborations.
· Inaugural QQI Enhancement Seminar 28 May 2015. SI attended at the seminar with David Molloy (School of EE) making the Guru presentation. It took place on 28 May at Farmleigh and DCU was well represented at the event.
· European Standards and Guidelines 2015. The ESG set a common framework for quality assurance systems for learning and teaching at European, national and institutional level.


Student-centred learning and teaching plays an important role in stimulating students’ 


motivation, self-reflection and engagement in the learning process. This means careful 


consideration of the design and delivery of study programmes and the assessment of 


outcomes.

BK discussed part 2.4. External quality assurance should be carried out by groups of external experts that include a student member(s). This is to put on the agenda for the next QPC meeting to be discussed.



Action 4: External quality assurance should be carried out by groups of external experts that 

include a student member(s) – this to be discussed at the next QPC meeting.
9. QPC Membership Review

The three year term of membership of the following is ending in September 2015: Dr. Ruth Mattimoe, Dr. Catriona Lally, Dr. Brenda Daly, Dr. Paraic James, and Mr. Fergus Donohoe. JD will formally announce the new membership for 2015/2016 at the next QPC meeting.
Action 5: JD to formally announce all new members at the next QPC meeting.
10. Quality Reviews updates
Communications and Marketing: 

Quality Improvement Plan (QuIP) follow-up meeting took place on 20th April.  Final QuIP 
completed 
and circulated to all meeting participants.  C&M Quality improvement projects approved and 
funding provided.
School of Physical Sciences: Final PRG Report has been provided to QPC. The QuIP follow-up meeting took place on the 3rd June. SI thanked Triona Lally for all her work as Rapporteur. 

Research and Innovation Quality Review: Final PRG Report has been provided to QPC. The QuIP follow-up meeting is taking place on 26th June at which BK will chair. SI thanked CM for all her work as rapporteur on the R&I Peer Review Group. 
Estates Office Quality Review: Review visit took place in April and was very successful. The QuIP is currently in progress.  SI thanked DP for all her work as rapporteur on the Estates Peer Review Group.
DCU Business School Quality Review: DCUBS Quality Review in conjunction with an AACSB mock accreditation took place in April. The focus was on enhancement of learning and the review had a very positive outcome.  SI thanked CB for all her work as rapporteur on the Peer Review Group.
Library Quality Review (14-16 October 2015): Continuing liaison regarding development of the Self-Assessment Report (SAR). The PRG panel is almost complete and names will be provided to QPC at the next meeting.
Action 6: FD to provide the Library PRG Panel names at the next QPC meeting.

School of Biotechnology (2-4 December 2015): Continuing liaison regarding quality review process.  PRG panel is almost complete and the names will be provided to QPC at the next meeting.
Action 7: FD to provide the School of Biotechnology PRG Panel names at the next QPC meeting.
11. Other QPO Matters
· Appointment of Director of Quality Promotion Office: JD has no update on this at present as this is being considered by the University in the context with the DCU Incorporation Programme. 
12. Quality Improvement and Development (QuID) Funding
· SI updated QPC on QuID 2015 developments. All of the interim progress reports have been submitted. Some projects have already been completed and the requested funding provided. 
· Response to Memo to request SMG’s advice in relation to how best to strategically approach the provision of DCU quality improvement and development funding in the future.  Currently there is no immediate possibility of replenishing the fund.
· No. QD1534, it was agreed that this project could now be funded up to €10,000 - QPC had approved €5,000 to part fund the Collaborative Student Research Interface Project.
· SI discussed whether St Patricks College Quality Awards could be consolidated with DCU QuID Funding next year.
Action: FD advise QD1534 that €10,000 has been approved by the QPC.
13. SI updated QPC on her participation in the Enhancement Led Institutional Review (ELIR) in Heriot-Watt University, Scotland.  SI completed review panel report for the Enhancement Led Institutional Review (ELIR) of Heriot-Watt University in Edinburgh, Scotland.

14. SI updated QPC on the EUREQA West Balkans Tempus Project. The final publication is being prepared and the last partner meeting will take place in September 2015.  All paper work is signed off and DCU will receive €10,000 for Sarah’s cost payment for work on EUREQA project. SI hopes this payment will be used for QuID projects in the future.

15. QPO Activities
All QPO activities for the period outlined were covered during the meeting.
Next QPC Meetings in 2015:  16 September, 18 November 
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